


Dear committee 

I came to Windsor as a teenager, met my husband here and have continued to live here for the past 
70 years 

I am appalled by the total ignorance of this government concerning our beautiful Hawkesbury and 
our very Important Heritage of Thompson Square 

If this whole debacle of building a new and useless bridge that will not improve traffic, or help during 
floods continues without check, then the destruction of such an Historical precinct will be forever a 
blight on our past. 

That so much proposed destruction can continue despite the protest of the locals, heritage groups 
and  written documents from government departments themselves that show this to be a very bad 
idea is completely beyond my comprehension. 

Please look deeply into why this has been allowed to continue. 

I still travel over this bridge to visit my children who live on the other side and I can negotiate the 
bridge with no difficulty and pass extremely large trucks with ease. There is nothing wrong with this 
bridge and I am 86 years old. 

Thank you 




